
From: Foster, Sally <SFoster@dew.sc.gov>
To: Alford, Susansusan.alford@dss.sc.gov

Stanton, Cherylcstanton@dew.sc.gov
Date: 2/2/2016 11:00:04 AM

Subject: DEW and DSS SNAP Employment and Training Program Partnership
Attachments: DEW and DSS SNAP Employment and Training Program Partnership.pdf

Dear Members of the General Assembly,

Please find the attached letter from Director Alford at the Department of Social Services (DSS) and Director Stanton 
here at the Department of Employment and Workforce (DEW) announcing the transfer of the Supplemental Nutrition 
Assistance Program (SNAP) Employment and Training program from DSS to DEW.

As always, thank you for all you do for your constituents and our beloved Palmetto State.

Sincerely,
Sally

Sally Foster
Governmental Affairs and Special Projects Director 
South Carolina Department of Employment and Workforce 
1550 Gadsden Street, Columbia, SC 29202
Office: (803) 737-0089
Visit us on the web | twitter

This SCDEW e-mail transmission, including any attachment(s), is intended only for the originally named recipient(s) and may contain 
information that is privileged, confidential and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you have received this transmission in 
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